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· Judge mulls tossing out interrogation in murder case
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Misook Wang, inset, is accused of killing her mother-in-law last September. (Inset Photo Courtesy McLean County Sheriff's Department)

BLOOMINGTON — A judge needs more time to decide whether an interrogation violated the rights of accused killer Misook Wang last fall.

In a motion to suppress the 13-hour interrogation, Wang’s attorney, Brian McEldowney, claimed she wasn’t granted her right to an attorney during the investigation at the Bloomington Police Department in September.

“She said, ‘Maybe I need a lawyer.’ She followed that request with more concrete requests, specifically saying, ‘I need my lawyer. I can’t talk about that until I get my lawyer,’” McEldowney said.

McLean County Judge Robert Freitag heard arguments on the motion Wednesday.

Assistant State’s Attorney Bill Workman claimed Wang, 46, started the interrogation by not being specific about her requests for an attorney, and then once she made an “unequivocal” request, the detective complied.

“When she made those responses, Detective Richard Barkes would stop and on several occasions he would leave the room. But she would again engage him,” Workman said. “Once the defendant continues that interrogation, continues that engagement, that just shows she is not truly invoking her rights.”

In testimony Wednesday, Barkes said he continually reminded Wang of her right to an attorney during the investigation.

“Barkes knew that Wang wanted an attorney, but he waited her out,” McEldowney said.

It was during the interrogation that police said Wang gradually revealed her culpability in the death of her mother-in-law, Wenlan Tyda. Wang is claiming self-defense in the case.

If the motion is granted, statements made by Wang during the interrogation could not be used against her in a trial.

Freitag said he’ll make a ruling on the motion by the end of the week or early next week.

The case is set for a status hearing on July 5.
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